John Lofland 523 E Street Davis, CA 95616 Jlofland@dcn.davis.ca.us 530 758 5258

April 18, 2002

Fellow organizers, Jean Risely, 620 B, 753-5869

Caz Taylor & Z Smith, 602 D, zesmith@hotmail.com, 753-5915

Mike Brown, 533 E, brown@crocker.ucdavis.edu, 758-4480

Tanya Lieberman & Dave Plaut, 647 G, plauterman@earthlink.net,
759-9157

Well, here we go for the first of the two rounds of dropping flyers at doors.

The accompanying map shows the four areas of B-C, D, E, and F-G. The numbers at the bottom of the map show my rough count of the number of flyers needed for each area.

If you run out, there is a pile of extras on a small table on my front porch at 523 E Street. And, rather than throw any extras away, you can leave them on that table.

The political lingo is "drop," but that is not meant literally. The object is to leave a flyer at each door in a way that the residents will see it and take it in hand. Each door tends to present a slightly different situation of leaving.

One general guide is to avoid mailboxes in hours before the mail has been delivered. Post people get confused and frown on non-postal items in "their" boxes. Putting the flyers in with other mail that you can see is already there is less of a problem.

One standard method is to place the flyer under the doormat (if there is one), with most of it showing. This holds it fast while still making it visible.

Anne Brunette tells me she will do a mailing of the flyer to all addresses the week of April 22.

So, when we do our second drop the first days of May, each place should have had three notices. Hopefully we will have dealt with the common complaint one hears about meetings: "I never heard about it."

Many, many thanks and onward!